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Dear Prof. Hurry, 

1 am writing to you with regard to some provisions for the submission of 
documents to WCPFC9 outlined in document WCPFC9-2012-01_revl (Meeting 
notice). 

In the paragraph "Submission of proposals", you propose that documents are 
submitted 30 days in advance of WCPFC9 and that Rule 3 of the Rules of 
Procedure is applied to those documents submitted after the 30-day deadline. 
The basis for your proposal is paragraph 30 of WCPFC2 Summary Record. 

The EU fully shares your concern that submission of proposals 24 hours before 
the start of the meeting would not give WCPFC CCMs sufficient time to examine 
all proposals. Furthermore, the EU concurs with you that the agenda needs to be 
kept focused. A modification of the 24-hour deadline would certainly help avoid 
the unclear situations we had in the past. 

I would like to point out that the language of paragraph 30 of WCPFC2 
Summary Record is one of recommendation i.e. "Members would tru to submit 
draft proposals 30 days prior to the Annual Session of the Commission" and that, 
albeit your proposal is reasonable, it is for the Commission to decide which rule 
of procedure should take precedence over another. 
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For that reason, the EU asks for a new agenda item "Amendment of Rule 20 of 
the RoP" in order to trigger a discussion on the deadline for submission of 
proposals to Annual Sessions. 

In the spirit of §30 of WCPFC2 Summary Report, the EU will try to do its best to 
send proposals sufficient time in advance in order to broaden the deadline 
officially enshrined in that Rule 20. The EU encourages other WCPFC CCMs to 
do the same. 

But until a decision is taken by the Commission on its amendment. Rule 20 
should remain in application as it currently stands. 

Please make this letter available to all CCMs. 

Roberto CESARI 
Head of EU Delegation to WCPFC 
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